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November 29, 2022 

Residents of Memory Lane 
La Honda, California 

Re: County Service Area No. 7 (CSA 7) Exploratory Well Drilling - Memory Lane - Construction 
Commencement  

Dear Property Owner and/or Resident: 

Roux Associates, Inc. (Roux) is contacting you on behalf of the County of San Mateo Department of 
Public Works (County) to notify you of impacts to traffic along Memory Lane as a result of the CSA 7 
Exploratory Well Drilling Project (Project) along Memory Lane. Consistent with prior notifications from 
the County about this work, we anticipate the work will last a maximum of three weeks following issuance 
of this notice and commencement of the work. We understand this work will impact your daily lives and 
thank you for your patience while we work to determine whether this is a viable supplemental source of 
drinking water for CSA 7.  Mobilization of equipment to the drill location will begin on Wednesday, 
November 30, 2022, which will take 1-3 days, and drilling activities are anticipated to commence 
on Monday, December 5, 2022. 

Construction Hours 

Construction hours for this Project will follow the SMC Code of Ordinances, Section 4.88.360 (e) which 
defines the allowable weekday and weekend construction hours as follows: 

Monday – Friday: 7:00 AM to 6:00 PM 
Saturday & Sunday: 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM* 

*We do not anticipate weekend work, however, if weekend work is required, we will notify the impacted 
residents the day before.  

Temporary Road Closure 

Intermittent road closure between 60 Memory Lane and La Honda Road will be required for the 
mobilization of equipment and materials to and from the construction site beginning on Wednesday, 
November 30, 2022 through Friday, December 2, 2022. Additional intermittent closure may be 
necessary throughout the duration of construction activities on an as needed basis. Intermittent closures 
will last no longer than approximately 15 minutes at a time. Traffic control personnel will be staged at 
either end of the temporary closure to manage the flow of traffic during intermittent road closure periods.  

Emergency Contacts 

In the event of an emergency during or outside of normal construction hours, please contact the following 
list of site representatives in the order they appear: 

1) Josh Osborne; Roux; (209) 658-4326 or josborne@rouxinc.com 

2) Andrew Zdon, Roux; (925) 640-7807 or azdon@rouxinc.com 

3) Mike Maggiora; Maggiora Brothers Drilling; (831) 724-1338 
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For non-emergency related questions during business hours, please contact County Administration at 

(650) 363-4100. 

 

Sincerely, 

ROUX ASSOCIATES, INC. 


